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Meeting Notes 
 
Please see PPTS for additional information. 
 
1. Introductions and Announcements Sarah Mariani 

• Sarah opened the meeting at 1:06 p.m. 
• New members welcomed: Jolynn Kenney, Mentor WA; Justin Mauger, WA Poison Center; Mary 

Kellington, DOH; Kristen Haley, WA State Liquor and Cannabis Board. 
• Self-introductions followed. 
• Observances: 

o October: disability Employment Awareness Month, HIV/AIDS Awareness Month, Substance Misuse 
Prevention Month  

o November: Native American Heritage Month, National Family Caregivers Month, Diabetes 
Awareness Month, Veteran’s Day 
 

2.  2024 Legislative Primer – SPE Policy Statements Isaac Wulff, Harrison Fontaine 
• SPE has its own page on the Athena Forum, which is where the new 5-Year Plan is posted. 
• Harrison and Isaac went through the new policy statements (page 9).  

o Covered how each policy statement aligns with previous legislation examples. 
• Some bills to watch for in the upcoming Legislative Session (as related to policy statements) may include 

topics like: 
o THC regulation 
o Flavored tobacco 
o Cannabis advertising – reducing size requirements 
o Regulating price of products 

https://www.nativeamericanheritagemonth.gov/
https://www.caregiveraction.org/national-family-caregivers-month
https://theathenaforum.org/sites/default/files/public/82-0123_spe_5_year_plan_final_web.pdf


o Excise taxes related to THC potency or to wine 
o Equity in cannabis retail 

• Suggestion: include some of this on a 1-pager with pictures of products to help inform education policy 
and legislative staff even prior to the Legislative Session. 

 
3. Statewide Survey on Traffic Safety Behaviors Staci Hoff, WTSC 

• Staci started off with the background of the 104-question driving behavior survey and shared some key 
findings, which are available on her PowerPoint. 

• 10,964 surveys were completed over all Washington counties; minimum goals exceeded in all. 20% 
survey completion rate of all sent. 

• 18 infographics are already available on their website.  
• Outcomes should be available in Spanish next year. 
• Survey Result Dashboards and Excel files are also available so you can see the data behind each 

question. 
• Q: Have you noted any root shared risk and protective factors? A: We’re trying to get more into shared 

risk and protective factors.  One example – Does the family have rules about distracted or impaired 
driving, etc. Get schools involved, too.   

• Q: How local can we go? Are there ways to partner across agencies to support communities in using this 
data? A: Putting the dashboards and unweighted data out there can be helpful in reaching the local level 
sooner. 

• Q: How often are the dashboards updated?  A: 3x/year.   
 
4. SPE 5 Year Plan - *Released* Alicia Hughes, HCA 

• HCA presented the plan at a 2-hour session at the Provider Meeting prior to the Prevention Summit. 
o We can share an abbreviated version with you/your team on request. 
o A digital link to the plan is on the Athena Forum’s SPE page.  
o To request a hard copy for yourself or those in your agency, reach out to 

Isaac.Wulff@hca.wa.gov. 
• The dissemination plan includes: 

o Nov – Prevention Summit Provider Meeting, BHAC 
o Dec – State Opioid Response workgroup 
o Jan – CADCA, 20th Prevention Day 
o Proposals at upcoming conferences 
o To be developed: slide deck on Athena for sharing 

We can also: 
o Help customize the slide deck for your team. 
o Share at each of the workgroups. 

i. NOTE: Workgroup Leads – Please connect with Isaac or Erika to schedule a time for 
them to present the plan at one of your workgroup meetings. You choose the one that 
works best for you! 

• Other suggestions on where we could share this: 
o WSPHA in October in Wenatchee 
o Problem Gambling Prevention Workgroup, starting in January 

• We aim to share the 2024-2025 agendas for disseminating this information at our January meeting. 
 
5. Workgroup Updates Workgroup Leads 

• Opioid Prevention     Alicia Hughes 
o Responding to leg requestions around opioid abatement and decision packages 
o Looking for responses from folks in the field who use the dashboard 
o 2nd phase of Fentanyl campaign released last month and covered at Px Summit 
o Send agenda ideas to Erika Jenkins 

file://HCASHAREDDRIVES/Bdrive/BH%20FDrive/SECTIONS/Px%20and%20MHP%20Section/State%20Partnerships/SPE%20Consortium/Full%20Consortium/SPE%20Meetings/2023%20Meetings/6%20-%20November%2023/%E2%80%A2%09https:/wtsc.wa.gov/traffic-safety-reports/#statewidesurvey
https://theathenaforum.org/sites/default/files/public/82-0123_spe_5_year_plan_final_web.pdf
https://theathenaforum.org/spe
mailto:Isaac.Wulff@hca.wa.gov


 
• Problem Gambling Prevention   Roxanne Waldron 

o Starts in January and will meet about every two months for 18 months. 
o Focus: 1 – Work with HCA Px staff to determine what components should be in the statewide 

prevention plan. 
o 2 - Develop an online toolkit to be a statewide resource. 
o Brought materials to the Px Summit, but all were for adults. Will focus on developing youth 

materials. 
o Seeking a DOH member to join the group.  

• Washington Breathes    Heidi Glesmann 
o Their coalition organizer attended and presented at the Px Summit.  
o Were able to share materials there. 
o Shared at the Healthy Youth Survey Workgroup. 
o The final training of a series with the Center of Black Health and Equity is on December 7 from 10-

11:30 am. Register here.  
• WHY Coalition     Martha Williams 

o New Healthy Youth Research unit shared at a WHY meeting. It will help the WHY Coalition inform 
policy and explore how to use the data. 

o Doing retrospective work looking toward the coming year. Looking to increase work engaging youth. 
o WHY Cannabinoid Workgroup is reconvening this month. Expecting a lot of legislative work this year. 

• Connect with harrison.fontaine@hca.wa.gov if you're interested in joining the WHY 
Cannabinoid Workgroup. 

o WHY Communications Team led a poster activity at the Px Summit to update the prevention history 
timeline. Taking suggestions on notable events. Please send event suggestions to 
Kendra.Wilsom@hca.wa.gov. 

• Young Adult Workgroup    Rachel Oliver 
o Finishing informational interviews to help ground team in the mission and find ways to increase 

engagement and information sharing. 
o Questions: Rachel.Oliver@hca.wa.gov 

 
• Additional updates and announcements:  

o HCA’s Children’s Behavioral Health Workgroup just finished a report with 2024 recommendations, 
part 1.  Next will be the Statement of Support.  

o WSIPP published several reports in September; another, focused on high schools and HYS data, is 
coming at the end of December. 

o OSPI is still using the helpful 2021 data for presentations. Have a big health equity focus.  Now have 
4 local AWARE sites through Federal SAMHSA Aware grants. Funding 2 new positions: Tribal Mental 
Health, SUD Prevention work at schools. 

o YCCTPP has a co-manager: Marie Gray is now DOH's Community Partnership Manager. She comes 
from WSU and worked in suicide prevention and the intersection with cannabis use.  

o Eliza Powell presented at the Px Summit on program evaluation, which was well received. They hope 
to expand their technical assistance and training capabilities.  

o Brittany Weiner, WSHA: They held a webinar where they highlighted both October’s Substance Use 
Misuse Prevention Month and education as a prevention tool. 

o Julie Peterson will forward  some items of interest to the group the first week of December.  Pay 
attention to the November budget forecast. The 2024 session calendar is out. The House schedule is 
out. There’s a lot of interest in Fentanyl, but not in the connected way they’d hoped. 

o DOH has two grants stating a new 5-year cycle: cardiovascular disease prevention and diabetes 
prevention. Both focus on equity this year. Connecting chronic disease prevention and behavior. 

 
 

https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJIkcu-sqTIoHN0j_nakpJRWZiObBNxmcNGV
mailto:harrison.fontaine@hca.wa.gov
mailto:Kendra.Wilsom@hca.wa.gov
mailto:Rachel.Oliver@hca.wa.gov


 
6.  Adjournment 

• We will be reaching out about maybe changing days for next year’s meetings. 
• Send ideas for future topics or presentations (even if you don’t have a person in mind) to 

Isaac.Wulff@hca.wa.gov.  
• Sarah closed the meeting at 4 p.m. 

 
Upcoming Schedule 

Month Workgroup Presentation Other Topics 
January 8, 2024   

 
Please submit ideas or suggestions of meeting presentations to isaac.wulff@hca.wa.gov. 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Your support and collaboration are appreciated. 
 

mailto:Isaac.Wulff@hca.wa.gov

